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DUAGH & LYREACROMPANE 
PARISH NEWSLETTER 
Third Sunday of Lent
23rd March 2025


Parish Office – Duagh & Lyreacrompane. Tel: 068 45102. Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday 10.00am - 1.00pm. Email: duagh@dioceseofkerry.ie Parish Moderator: Fr. Declan O’Connor 068 21188. Fr. Jack O’Donnell: 0871027961.
                                         


                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        




MASSES IN ST BRIGID’S CHURCH DUAGH
Sunday 23rd March @ 11:30 am
Dan Joe Murphy, Pilgrim Hill, Kilmorna (Anniversary Mass)
Kevin Denton, England (Anniversary Mass)
Sunday 30th March @ 11:30 am
Bill Joe Kirby, Derrindaffe (1st Anniversary Mass)
Martin O’ Keeffe (8th Anniversary Mass) and Mary O’ Keeffe (3rd Anniversary Mass), Knocknacrohy.
Friday April 4th @ 7:30 pm
John Paul Cronin, Knockalougha (1st Anniversary Mass) also remembering his brother Michael and sister Mary – Joe.

MASSES IN SACRED HEART CHURCH LYREACROMPANE
Sunday 23rd March @ 10:00 am
Sunday 30th March @ 10:00 am
Paddy and Nora O Leary, Dromaddamore Lyre, their daughter Mary, and their son-in-law Patrick O Connor (Anniversary Mass)
PRIEST ON DUTY THIS WEEKEND:
Fr Jerry Keane 087-2844649 (Emergency number only)

CHURCH NOTICES
SEASON OF LENT: As part of our Lenten Observance there will be a Mass at 6pm every Wednesday during Lent in Lyreacrompane. On the Thursdays of Lent there will be the traditional Stations of the Cross in Duagh at 7pm. Please strive to make these extra devotions part of your Lenten Observance.
BOOKING OF MASSES / BAPTISMS / MARRIAGES /CERTS/ ETC FOR THE PARISH: You may do them in two ways: Book directly with the Parish Office during Office hours on Tuesday, Wednesday & Thursday from 10.00 a.m. to 

1.00 p.m. Alternatively, book online by sending an email to duagh@dioceseofkerry.ie  and the Office can be in touch.
ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT: Takes place each Friday in the Sacristy in Duagh Church from 3.00 pm in the afternoon. Public Rosary starts at 7.00 pm Mass starts at 7:30 pm. 
COMMUNION TO THE SICK & HOUSEBOUND IN THE PARISH: Should anybody require a priest to call to the Sick or Housebound at their home feel free to contact Fr. Jack at 087-1027961 or contact Fr. Declan in Listowel at 068-21188. Either one is only too happy to call to you. Thanks
TRÓCAIRE 2025:  As Lent approaches, our thoughts turn to Trócaire and the communities throughout the world with whom they work. This year, Trócaire’s Lenten campaign focuses on Guatemala, a country which is one of the least responsible for causing the climate crisis yet is bearing the brunt of the consequences. LIma, the mother of the family on our Trócaire box this year, says: ‘We have noticed the weather changing in the last few years. It is now hotter, and we have more droughts. Then it starts to rain, and it won’t stop raining. A more intense rain, more frequently.” Find out more about LIma and the Climate Crises at trocaire.org
IRISH SYNODAL PATHWAY - WHAT ARE THE PRIORITIES?
The Irish Church will be having a Synodal Assembly in October 2026. What should the priorities be for this gathering? Join the discussion through our Spring Gatherings either in person or online during the first half of April. For more information look under Diocesan News on the www.dioceseofkerry.ie website and click on the post about "Spring Gatherings."

COMMUNITY NOTICES
DUAGH GRAVEYARD COMMITTEE: The AGM of the Duagh Graveyard Committee will take place on Tuesday 25th March at 8pm in the Sports Complex. New members welcome.

NEWSLETTER: Please take your Newsletter home with you.
Any Notices for our Parish Newsletter – please contact the office by
Wednesday at 12.00 noon before it goes to print.
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